Minutes
LITA Technology and Access Committee (LITA TAC)
ALA Annual Virtual Meeting 
Thursday, June 14, 2012 3:00 pm EST

Attendees. The meeting began at 3:00 pm with Barbara Blummer, Jason Battles, Patricia Ball, and Frank Cervone on the conference call. 
Not present: Patrick Fuller, Colby Riggs, Susan Bennett White, and Jim Bongiovanni. 

Designate Recorder of Meeting Notes. Barbara Blummer volunteered to record the meeting notes.

Approval of Minutes from TAC 2012 Mid-Winter Meeting. The minutes from TAC 2012 Virtual Meeting at ALA-Mid Winter were approved by Pat Ball and seconded by Barbara Blummer.

OITP Report. Colby Riggs, the OITP liaison representative to the LITA Technology & Access, was not present for the meeting, but Pat Ball, a member of the OITP Board, listed some of the OITP Committee’s current projects including promoting Digital Literacy, Ebooks, and efforts to solicit more input from school and academic librarians on Digital Content.  Additional information on OITP upcoming activities at ALA Annual were provided by Colby Riggs on Friday, June 15th.

Intellectual Freedom Committee Representative. Jim Bongiovanni provided a report of the IFC activities in 2012. 
· Privacy Retreat Updates since the LITA-TAC Midwinter Virtual Meeting:

At the Midwinter ALA-IFC Meeting documents created by each breakout group from the October Retreat were made available to the ALA-IFC members.
One of my co-members from the Cloud Computing Breakout group reported on the document we drafted together which could possibly be incorporated into existing IF documents such as the "Libraries and the Internet Toolkit."  Our document dealt with issues of security as well as terms of service and licensing.  We recommended that the IFC consider soliciting help and feedback from people outside of ALA who have expertise in these matters but who support the ALA-IFC values.  We stopped short of addressing specific cloud computing services as this could potentially lead to a document that needed constant updating.  The committee discussed including our document as "information only" rather than an actual policy.  It was also recommended that we consider writing a Q&A or other document that explains IF concerns in non-technical terms.

· March 8 ALA-IFC Conference Call:

The agenda for a March 8 2012 Conference call was to include discussion by the Retreat organizers on next steps for all the documents created by the various breakout groups.  *I was unable to attend this call and the minutes have yet to be released.  I've sent an email in inquiry but have not yet received a response, I'll send out an update to the list as soon as I do.  

· Elimination of the ACRL IFC Committee
Not related to my involvement as the LITA-TAC liaison at the Retreat but a topic that saw much ALA-IFC attention and activity was the ACRL's proposal to remove its IFC and Ethics committees.  Many members of the ALA-IFC wrote to voice their concern when the ACRL announced their plans, and Dec 2011 a formal letter was sent from ALA-IFC to the ACRL president.  The ACRL has since decided to postpone their decision on this matter for one year.

Jim will retain his position as Technology & Access Committee Liaison to the IFC.

Freedom to Read Foundation Board Liaison- Barbara Blummer noted that the liaison position was open for a Committee member as David Nutty’s term expires at the Annual meeting. Anyone interested can contact David at dnutty@usm.maine.edu for additional information on the position. He will not be attending the conference in Anaheim. 

Support for LITA Program at ALA 2012. The group discussed our support of “Getting Started with Cloud Computing using Amazon Web Services” by Han Yan on Saturday June 23, 2012 from 8 to 10:00 am in the Marriott Orange County Salon 3. Barbara noted that Pat Ball and Jason Battles volunteered to introduce the speaker as well as distribute and collect the evaluation sheets. Barbara noted both Pat and Jason had other obligations and were going to share in the responsibilities of the support. Pat indicated she would introduce the speaker and Jason would hand out and retrieve the feedback worksheets and return them to the ALA Office in Anaheim. Pat was concerned about Han’s biographical information. Barbara volunteered to email her contact at LITA to obtain background on Han.

Data Dictionary. Barbara Blummer explained the origins of the data dictionary concept and how she compiled the list. She requested comments from the Committee on the content of the dictionary and noted the final product would be sent to Colby Riggs for possible posting on the OITP website. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Additional project ideas for the Committee in 2012. The group identified members that were off the Committee at the end of June. Barbara Blummer indicated her term expired at the end of Annual and the Committee would get a new Chair. The group discussed other potential projects for the Committee including highlighting OITP news releases on the website. Pat Ball suggested the new Technology & Access Committee Chair would have other ideas.

Barbara Blummer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:23 and it was seconded by Pat Ball.

